TOWN OF SHARPSBURG
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

May 1, 2017

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, May 1, 2017, at 6:00pm, at
the Sharpsburg Recreation Center.

Present were the following: Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council
Member; Polly Garlington, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town Clerk. Council Member Cole was absent.

The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered.

The Clerk verified there was a quorum present.

The minutes of the March 6, 2017 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous vote, and
were filed in the minute book of the Town.

Old Business -

Coweta County to brought 12-15 loads dirt into the playground area for fill along with
compacting the dirt. The sod has been laid and is doing well. The fence for the
playground will be installed starting on Wednesday.

Gazebo is coming along and should be finished by the end of the month.

Council Member Cole made a dolly for the movement of the picnic tables.

The town had scheduled a meeting with Turin for last Thursday and we had to postpone
the meeting for a week. The Town Attorney is out of town and Drew Whalen will be filling
in in his absence for this meeting.

The mini libraries are almost complete and should be ready to be installed soon.

The library is still a work in progress and is needing children’s books. Council Member
Garlington stated that you can pick up children’s book at the Goodwill store cheap and in
excellent condition.

The Quilting Ladies have donated a children’s quilt to be raffled off in June and the
proceeds will be donated to the town to purchase playground equipment.

The AED was purchased and has arrived. The contractor for the gazebo has agreed to
hang the AED in the kitchen.

Public Comments -
o Shelby Garlington - doesn’t think the birds will be coming back to the new gourds.

Polling of the Council -
o Keith Rhodes - Should start installing the security system next week since all the wiring has

O

been run.

Polly Garlington - Will the street lights ever get turned back on? The Mayor called for a
motion to spend the money to have a different electrician to rewire the lights if the primary
electrician can’t get them completed by the end of the week. Council Member Rhodes
motioned, Council Member Garlington seconded. Motion carried, unanimously.

o Stan Parten -n/a



Clerks Comments - n/a
Mayor's Minutes - n/a

There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned.

Donna M. Camp, Town Clerk



